Zion Women of NALC Meeting:  5/10/17
Present:  Linda Yahl, Rebecca Harvey, Virginia Loyer, Pam Fledderjohann, and Cheryl Macklem.  Nina Spencer absent.
1.     Call to Order: Linda Yahl 

2.     Opening Devotion: Cheryl Macklem
3.     Reading/Approval of Minutes:  Pam read the minutes from the meeting of 4/12/17.  Cheryl made a motion to accept the minutes as read and Becky seconded the motion.  Vote taken and motion carried.
4.     Correspondence/Thank-you notes: Linda read e-mail from Pam Charas regarding her praise of the Celebration of Women event she attended, and brief description of the WNALC Council responsibilities and events.  
5.     Treasurer’s Report/Approval:  Pam read the treasurer’s report and the balance as of 5/10/17 is $5166.15.  Becky made a motion to accept the treasurer’s report as read and Pam seconded the motion.  Vote taken and motion carried. It is further noted that regarding the Celebration of Women event, the following persons donated items to be used at that event, and the amount of those items is as follows:  Nora Staunton $58.55, Linda Yahl $22.00 +, and Cheryl Macklem $10.00 for children’s tea sets.  
6.     Committee Reports:

        a. Mission Action: Virginia reported that she has been to local garage sales to purchase items for the baby care kits.  She shared that more items to be put into the baby care kits still need to be obtained/donated.  She shared a letter from Wernle of items they need.   
        b. Mission Growth: Becky reported that all Bible studies will be ending after this week, and break for the summer.  
        c. Mission Community: Ginny reported she recently took donated items to the Crisis Center and Agape.
        d. Family Care Committee: There were no funeral meals this past month. 
        e. Kitchen Committee: Cheryl reported that she tidied up the kitchen when she checked in April.  Phyllis Lutterbeck is in charge in May.  We will clean the kitchen and do inventory on 6/14/17 as a Board, and other women have been invited to assist us via announcements in the weekly bulletin and monthly newsletter.  Our Board will provide lunch that day.    
        f. Cards to Shut-Ins: Cheryl reported she sent cards; 4 birthday and 1 get well card.  

7.     Unfinished Business: 

        a. Linda reported that the Celebration of Women event and program was a huge success, per the comments of attendees.  Linda thanked all who assisted for the event!  Ideas were given to her for next year’s program/theme. 
        b. Advent program:  Cheryl and Pam reported they have ideas for decorations.

        c. Becky has lined up a speaker for The 70 and Over Dinner, it is Steven Boehmfeldt, who currently is a practicing therapist in St. Marys, and formerly a chef for President Reagan.  Ideas were discussed for centerpieces and meal.

        d. Constitution/Operational Guidelines Revision meeting will be held on 7/5/17 at 10am, at Cheryl’s home.  Pam will bring donuts.  

8.     New Business:  
        a. Regarding the WNALC national convention on 8/8/17 in Nashville, it appears that 5 women from our church may attend; Linda, Nina, and Sheila Westrick for sure, and possibly Becky and Sue Hecht.    
        b. Linda shared that Pam Charas would like our women to consider serving on National Teams; communication, budget, nominating, spiritual growth, mission, fellowship, community, and serve on the Council for the WNALC.  Please give this some thought. 

        c. Kathy Bishir gave Linda records that she had kept from when she was President of the women’s board.  Discussion held what to do with all the records that have been kept through the years.  We decided that after we clean the kitchen on 6/14, we will also clean out the cupboard in the all-purpose room that contains our records.  Collectively we can then decide what to do with the records.  
        d. We decided to meet on 8/2/17 to discuss the Showcase of Women which would again be in September.  

        e. Kathy Bishir will be the new Chair of the Prayer Shawl committee.

        f. Discussion held regarding WNALC asking us to participate in their My Mission Bank.  We currently support and participate in LWR for our mission work, and do not wish to change that at this time.  It was decided that the information that WNALC would like us to distribute regarding My Mission Bank will be placed on the table in the Narthex for others to look at and contribute to on their own if they so desire.  

9.     Next Meeting:  9/13/17 at 10am.  

10.   Adjournment:  Cheryl made a motion to adjourn and Pam seconded the motion.  Vote taken and motion carried.

11.   Closing prayer:  We recited the Lord’s Prayer.
